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TO: Deputy Mayor Gladziszewski and Assembly Committee of the Whole  
 
DATE: April 21, 2023 
  
FROM: Beth McEwen, Municipal Clerk/Election Official 
 
RE: Ordinance 2023-25vCOW Assembly District 1 & 2 Boundary Changes      
 
In July 2022, the State of Alaska Division of Elections informed us that the court had affirmed 
the Amended Interim Proclamation of Redistricting adopted May 24, 2022. We received notice 
of that action too late to make changes to the Assembly District 1 and District 2 maps in time for 
the CBJ Candidate Filing Period, which opened on Friday, July 15, 2022. Copies of Resolution 
2692 and the current Assembly District 1 and District 2 maps are enclosed for reference. 
 
Ordinance 2023-25vCOW proposes to make Assembly District 1 the same as State of Alaska 
House District 4. It also proposes to make Assembly District 2 the same as those portions of 
House District 3 that lie within the City and Borough of Juneau Boundaries. Copies of those state 
maps are included in your packet for reference.  
 
Next Steps:  
In order for these code changes and maps to be in place prior to the opening of the candidate 
filing period on July 14, 2023 I would recommend the COW forward Ordinance 2023-25vCOW 
to the Assembly for introduction at the May 8 Assembly meeting and set it for public hearing 
at the June 12 Assembly meeting.  
 
 
Attachments:  
Ordinance 2023-25v.COW 
Resolution 2692 plus maps 
Copies of HD3 (CBJ areas only) and HD4 maps 
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